

#### Dear Parents/Carers

What a busy week in school with both transition day and sports morning. Transition day was on Tuesday and all the children spent the day with their new teacher and class. The children were all very excited and had a great day getting to know their teacher and settling into their new classroom. The teachers were all very positive about their new classes. We were also delighted to welcome our new children starting Reception in September, some familiar faces, but also families that are new to the school. Year 2 had a great day at their new schools too.

Today was our sports morning on BJS field. The weather was perfect and I was so proud of all the children who tried their best and competed well. It was a fun morning with lots of cheering and smiling faces.

Finally, this week we would like to show you the wonderful hall board for Year 2.



Have a great long weekend and we will see you all back in school on Tuesday 11th July.

Kind Regards

Tina Lag

Tina Lagdon – Head Teacher





#### **Extended Services**

We still have invoices outstanding for Term 6. Please can we ask that these be settled by **Monday 10**<sup>th</sup> **July**. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to speak to Mrs Parry, the School Business Manager.

#### Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park & Gardens - Tuesday 18th July

Your contribution payment of £17.50 and consent can be made via sQuid. Should you have any queries, please speak to the School Office.

# Summer Reading Challenge

Don't forget to sign up for the Summer Reading Challenge at Brackley Library from Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> July onwards where your child will be challenged to read six library books of their choice over the summer holidays. The theme this year is Ready, Set, Read focusing on celebrating participation and play so plenty of events will be running, including making a quiz, party games and lots of other fun things! All of this runs free of charge and your child will collect stickers along the way and then get a certificate and a medal at the end which they can bring in to school to show in September. This year, children who finish the challenge will also receive a voucher that can be redeemed at Brackley Leisure Centre. If you're not already members of the library, it's free, quick, and easy to join. The Summer Reading Challenge finishes on Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> September, so remember to collect your rewards by this date. Plus, our school could win a trophy if we have the highest percentage of finishers in the local area so take part to help us show what a fantastic school of readers and Superstars we are!'

## Request to name items of school clothing please!

Please can we kindly remind you to name your child's items of school clothing. We noticed on transition day how many children couldn't find their jumpers/cardigans as their clothing wasn't named. Thank you.

#### **Leavers Assembly**

We look forward to seeing year 2 parents/carers on **Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> July at 2pm** for their Leaver's Assembly.

#### Recycle your ink cartridges

To raise money for our school and help to protect the environment, if you have any used printer ink cartridges that you would like to dispose of, we are happy to take these off your hands. If you can kindly drop these into the Main Reception where we have a recycling box.

#### **National Online Safety**

We would like to remind you that the National Online Safety website has lots of posters and help guides for all the online platforms, as well as quick helpful video guides to help with some top tips for online safety for younger children in KS1. As well as the website you can download an app from the Apple/Android Stores. As a member, school and our parents have free access to the site and all the resources, below is the link for you to register with National Online Safety:





https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/waynflete-infants-school. This week we have attached a guide about what parents and carers need to know about "Rumble".

## Safeguarding

Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and this is at the heart of everything we do within school. WIS is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children. All children have the right to be and feel safe. If you have any concerns about any child please contact the schools Designated Safeguarding Leads who are Mrs Lagdon and Mrs Watson.

### **Next Week**

Monday 10 <sup>th</sup> July	School Closed – Staff Training Day
Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> July	Everyone back in school.  Strings Tuition and Football Club have now finished for this Academic Year
Wednesday 12 <sup>th</sup> July	Children will be bringing home their End of Year Report.
Friday 14 <sup>th</sup> July	PTFA – Mufti and Ice Lolly Event (payment and your consent can be made via sQuid).  Sharing Assembly – 9.00am
	(Your child will bring home a letter if they are sharing)

# **PTFA NEWS**

# Frozen Friday -14th July - Mufti & Ice Lolly!

If your child would like to participate in this event, you can give your consent and make payment (£2.00) via sQuid. We thank you for your continued support.

